
WOODFORD COUNTY LIBRARY DISTRICT MEETING BOARD OF TRUSTEES  
Minutes of Special Board Meeting  
February 12, 2020 
5:30 PM 
 
Present:  President Gerald Wuetcher, Vice President Bill Shanks (via teleconference), Treasurer Patrick 
Hall, Secretary Annie Denton, Susan Buffin (Woodford County Historical Society Representative), Karen 
Kasacavage (Director), and John Crawford (Assistant Director) 
 
Absent: Member Jennifer Sullivan, Maurice J. Bakke (Friends of Woodford County Library 
Representative). 
 
Guest: Tom Smith, Sherman Carter Barnhart Architects 
             Louis Ragusa, Compass Municipal Advisors 
             Keith Brock, Compass Municipal Advisors  
 
 
CALL TO ORDER  
President Gerald Wuetcher called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.  President Wuetcher noted that 
Jennifer Sullivan will not be able to attend this evening’s meeting due to illness.  
 
 
KACo/COMPASS MUNICIPAL ADVISORS, LLC – REVIEW 

A. Municipal Advisory Contract 
Patrick Hall made a motion to authorize the Director to sign the Municipal Advisory Contract 
with Compass Municipal Advisors, LLC. Annie Denton seconded the motion. The Board 
approved the motion by a vote of 4-0.  
 

B. Reimbursement Resolution  
President Wuetcher submitted Resolution 2020-1 for consideration. This resolution would 
reserve the authority of the Board to reimburse the Library with proceeds from the debt 
obligation for certain expenses incurred before the issuance of the debt. The full resolution 
has been appended to the minutes.  
 
Patrick Hall moved to approve Resolution 2020-1. Bill Shanks seconded the motion. The 
Board approved the motion by a vote of 4-0.  
 

C. Request for Qualifications – Bond Counsel  
Annie Denton made a motion to authorize Compass Municipal Advisors, LLC to solicit a “A 
Request for Qualifications” from agents who might serve as Bond Counsel. Patrick Hall 
seconded the motion. The Board approved the motion by a vote of 4-0.  
 
Compass Municipal Advisors, LLC will summarize the agencies respective qualifications and 
their proposed cost to serve as Bond Counsel. This information will be made available for 
the Board to review at or before the regular meeting scheduled to be held on February 19, 
2020.  
 

 



CONSTRUCTION MANAGEMENT – REVIEW OF PROPOSALS AND FOLLOW-UP QUESTIONS 
Tom Smith led the Board through a review of the answers provided by Churchill McGee, LLC and Codell 
Construction to the nineteen follow-up questions submitted by the Board.  The Board discussed the 
relative merits of each firm and which might be best suited to serve as the Construction Manager on the 
Library’s expansion project.  Mr. Smith noted that, assuming substantial construction of the project was 
completed in 12 months, the fee structure that Churchill McGee proposed in its response would result in 
a lower total fee than the fee structure that Codell Construction proposed. 
 
 
After extensive discussion on the merits of each finalist’s proposal and record, Patrick Hall moved to 
accept the proposal as submitted by Churchill McGee, LLC.  The motion failed for lack of a second.  
 
Bill Shanks then moved to accept the proposal from Codell Construction on the condition it agreed to 
revise its proposal to produce an expected total fee comparable to that offered by Churchill McGee, LLC.  
The motion failed for lack of a second.  
 
Mr. Wuetcher then proposed that the selection of a Construction Manager be deferred until the Board’s 
regular meeting on February 19, 2020.  There were no objections.  
 
 
ADJOURN 
Annie Denton made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Bill Shanks seconded the motion.  The Board 
approved the motion by a vote of 4-0, and the meeting was adjourned at 6:33 p.m. 
 
 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
________________________________ 

President 

 

________________________________ 

Secretary 

 

Date: ____________________________ 
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